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To: Records Department

Subject: [EXTERNAL] DA2023/0130

| CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

'fo whom it may concern,

RE: PROPOSED ORGANIC WASTE TRANSFER STATION AT 109A CHURCH STREET, LIDCOMBE (DA2023/0130)

| am a long-term resident in Lidcombe, living with my family in the neighbourhood of the proposed organic waste transfer station development site (" the site").
| am writing to express my objection and displeasure about the proposed development.

The site is located in a highly populated residential area near schools, childcare centres and religious institutions. The proposed development is maligned to the landscape
and functions of the suburb.

The site's neighbourhood only has narrow roads, small roundabouts, steep curves and obscured junctions. The recent excessive high-rise developments in the suburb but
without the appropriate infrastructure to supplement the increased traffic numbers and frequency associated with high-density developments have already made
Lidcombe a highly congested, unsafe, unpleasant and family-un-friendly suburb. The type, quantum, and frequency of heavy vehicles coming to the proposed transfer
station will aggravate the aforementioned hazardous situation. The movement of such heavy vehicles on these narrow roads only worsens the already awful traffic
congestion and excessive environmental pollution associated with traffic jams.

Industrial developments such as the proposed organic transfer station must be located away from the residential neighbourhoods, considering the impact on the residents’
health, safety and well-being.

On behalf of my family, | record my objection to the proposed development.

Thank you.
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